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September 8, 2022 OPCC File No. 2022-21914 
 
 
Jessie Sunner 
Vice Chair, Surrey Police Board 
13450 104 Avenue 
Surrey, BC V3T 1V8 
 
Dear Vice Chair Sunner: 
 
Re: Service or Policy Complaint of Mrs. Brenda Locke 
  
On July 7, 2022, the Office of the Police Complaint Commissioner received a copy of your 
concluding letter to Mrs. Locke dated July 7, 2022. Your letter carefully detailed the steps taken 
with respect to the complaint submitted by Mrs. Locke and provided reasons for your decision. 
 
As well, you advised Mrs. Locke of her right to request a review of the matter by our office if 
she disagreed with your decision. To date, our office has not received such a request from Mrs. 
Locke. 
 
Having had the opportunity to examine the Board’s decision, this office is satisfied with the 
outcome and will not be making any recommendations for further investigation, study, courses 
of action or changes to service or policy respecting this particular matter. Accordingly, our file 
will now be closed.  
 
 
 
 
 
Anahita Mittal 
Investigative Analyst 
 
cc: Mrs. Brenda Locke 
 Chief Constable Norm Lipinski, Surrey Police Service 
 


